Key, Lori

Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 2:24 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Please revoke Conditional Use Permits

| am writing to ask that you hold all oil and gas operations in Ventura County to modern safety and environmental
standards. Please do not allow any oil operations to expand or continue under antiquated Conditional Use Permits.

No person or corporation has an unlimited right to expand in ways that pollute our land, air, or water.

All drilling and extraction must require a new permit and full compliance with current health, safety, and environmental
standards.

Thank you for helping to make that happen today.

Sincerely,

Rahul Mehrotra



